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Hon. Brian Dahle, Senator 

1021 O Street, Room 7230 

Sacramento, California 95814 
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Re: Requested Legislative Sponsorship - Legislation Authorizing Modification of Shasta 

Local Agency Formation Commission Membershjp 

Dear Senator Dahle & Assemblywoman Dahle: 

As you are aware, the Shasta Local Agency Formation Commission ("Shasta LAFCo") is the 

multi-agency represented entity in Shasta County that is responsible for implementing the 

Cortese-Knox-Hertzberg Local Government Reorganization Act of 2000, pursuant to 

Government Code Sections 56000 et seq. ("CKH Act"). As more specifically described in the 

CHK Act , in sections 56325 and following, unless there is a specific statute providing 

otherwise, independent commissions such as Shasta LAFCo are comprised of two (2) 

members of the Board of Supervisors; two (2) city representatives; two (2) special district 

representatives; and one (1) at-large public member appointed by the commission. As a 

result, Shasta LAFCo is comprised of seven (7) commission members. 

In Shasta County, because there are three cities, including Shasta Lake, Redding, and 

Anderson, the municipalities have agreed to rotating representation, with only two of the 

three cities appointing a Shasta LAFCo commissioner annually. In some instances the lack 

of continuing representation from all cities may cause a lack of continuity in the conduct of 

commission business. In order to remedy this the Shasta County City Selection Committee, 

which makes the formal yearly appointments of city representatives to serve on Shasta 

LAFCo, has requested that continuous representation by all three cities occur. 

There is also interest by independent special districts in Shasta County to have increased 

district representation on Shasta LAFCo. By increasing special district representation to 

three (3) members, together with an additional city member on our commission, there would 

be nine (9) commissioners. Our commission has determined that changes in the current 

CKH Act to allow for increased city and special district representation on Shasta LAFCo 

would, in addition to allowing for more active and ongoing participation by Shasta County 

stakeholder agencies, result in a more inclusive yet functional commission serving our 

county. 
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